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          2020: We Survived the Pandemic!
Thanks to your support, RVCC overcame the astronomical odds of surviving COVID-19! Some highlights:
· Installation of fiber-optic broadband and conversion of our phones to voice-over-internet, greatly enhancing internet speed for tenants and visitors, and saving money as well;
· [bookmark: _GoBack]A terrific 20th Anniversary Party on “leap night,” celebrating the dawn of our third decade and our outright ownership of 190 Rockfish School Lane with the “burning of the mortgage”;
· Receipt of two “challenge grants” from the High Point Fund, to provide initial funding of the replacement/relocation of the SK8 ramp and the expansion of our solar power generation capacity;
· Receipt of a very generous outright grant from the Sahm Family Foundation for the SK8 project, providing more than enough funding to match the High Point Fund challenge grant and moving the project to the top of the list for completion in 2021;
· Welcoming Lisa Davis, our new part-time Community Engagement and Event Coordinator in the Fall, helping us to manage fundraising events and rentals, and to reach out to untapped sources of membership and facility usage;
· Receipt of a repayable grant through the EIDL program of the Small Business Administration in April, to help fund operations during the pandemic, and the subsequent forgiveness of the repayment requirement in December;
· A herculean effort by Treasure Chest staff and volunteers to re-tool procedures and protocols to get re-opened safely at the beginning of summer, and to post some of the best revenue numbers in our history;
· Receipt of a SBA Paycheck Protection Program loan through UVA Community Credit Union to cover payroll expenses in the early months of the pandemic, and the expected forgiveness of the loan this year, prior to its maturity;
· Permission from the Community Foundation/Central Blue Ridge and the Schaeneman Foundation for the conversion of a total of $8,500 in restricted funds approved for our Men’s Room and Studio Upgrades” project to unrestricted use during the pandemic;
· An outstanding fundraising effort by our SK8 Nelson Committee, raising more than $5,000 in donations and merchandise sales to offset our liability insurance premium, despite having to cancel the SK8 Nelson Festival during the summer; 
· An unprecedented outpouring of support from our membership to launch the “Recovery 2021” Annual Fund and Membership Campaign, lifting lagging 2020 revenues enough during November and December to break even in an otherwise dismal year; but most importantly
· Our survival of one of the most challenging years in our lifetimes, keeping our doors open and continuing to be the place “where community happens” for you and your neighbors in Nelson County!
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